

Lakeville Conservation Administrative Meeting
Minutes
March 26, 2013

Meeting called to order by Chairman Orrall at 7pm.

In attendance: Chairman; Emery Orrall, Members; Mike Schroeder, Bob Bouchard, Joseph Chamberlain, Ryan Trahan & Linda Grubb, Associate member; Sarah Kulakovich, Agent; Nancy Yeatts

RDA Determinations, Emery wants to check with Jennifer to make sure we are voting on these correctly.

There was discussion on the proposed Wetland Bylaw. All Commissioners and Agent were advised by the chairman to forward all comments to Ryan. It was decided that an entire upcoming meeting will be devoted to the review and discussion of the bylaw.

Review of the Water Withdrawal Bylaw: There was discussion about who would be doing the enforcement.

Vigers Conservation Property: Sara is working on a stewardship plan, including several ideas that include teaching people about using the land in the proper way and teaching children about nature. There was discussion about how to modernize the plan.

Mike gave an update about what has been done at Tamarack Park and what still needs to be done.

Linda handed out a list of open space parcels for discussion at a future meeting.

DEP regulatory reform: Joe had comments and stated that there will be significant changes. He advised members to participate during the open comment period.

Emery updated the commission on a memo from the Board of Selectmen concerning the Badger Wilderness Group that is scheduled for their April 8, 2013 meeting. They are proposing a cleanup project of the Nemasket River. As per advice from the DEP, Nancy will follow up with a memo to the BOS requesting that they condition the project to include no use of power tools, hand saws or shovels (no alteration of any kind).

Chapter 3&4 discussion. Nancy comments that not everyone has a handbook, and the one in the office should not be lent out.

Motion: Made by Mike 2nd by Ryan
To purchase a MACC handbook out of the budget.
Unanimous approval

(2)

Sarah offered to organize the Diana Slocombe Conservation book space at the library.

Linda asked about 119 Hackett Avenue and how the restriction on the small lot was coming. We were supposed to get wording from Jamie Bissonnette, because it was agreed that it would be submitted to the Commission. Jamie had called the office and said that now they want the commission to come up with the wording. It was agreed that this is not acceptable.

Linda had questions about Box Brook. Steve Hurley had agreed to come and speak with the Commission about Box Brook and go on a site visit. We will need to get permission from Gene Bartlett.

Motion to Adjourn at 8:45pm made by Joe 2nd by Pam
Unanimous approval